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Press release: Change of Her Majesty’s
Ambassador to Finland
2016 – present FCO, Head, Counter Terrorism Department 2013 – 2015 FCO, Head,
South East Asia Department 2011 – 2012 Cabinet Office, Deputy Chief
Assessments Staff, Joint Intelligence Organisation 2009 – 2010 Kabul, Deputy
Ambassador 2007 – 2008 Home Office, Head of Border & Visa Policy, UK Border
Agency 2006 – 2007 Home Office, International Delivery Director & Europe
Director, Immigration and Nationality Directorate 2005 Home Office, Deputy
Director, European Policy, Immigration and Nationality Directorate 2005
Cabinet Office, Desk Officer, Civil Contingencies Secretariat 2004 Basra,
Deputy Consul General 2001 – 2003 Cabinet Office, Desk Officer (Asia & Middle
East), Overseas and Defence Secretariat 1998 – 2001 Cabinet Office, Desk
Officer (Asia), Joint Intelligence Organisation 1991 – 1998 House of Commons
Research Service, Assistant and later Senior Clerk, International Affairs and
Defence Section

Press release: Increased sentences for
2 Nottingham child sex offenders

Two men, convicted of serious sexual offences against children, have had
their jail terms increased by the Court of Appeal.
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Derrick Dobson, 80 and John Smith, 71 were sentenced in August at Nottingham
Crown Court. Dobson was convicted on 5 counts of indecent assault and was
originally given a 6 month jail sentence. Smith, pleaded guilty to committing
sexual assaults including rape, and was given a 5 ½ year prison sentence.

The 2 offenders were also made the subject of a Sexual Harm Prevention Order
for 10 years and will be prevented from working with vulnerable groups,
including children.

The Solicitor General Robert Buckland QC MP welcomed the extension of these
sentences from 6 months to 4 years 6 months for Dobson and 12 years instead
of the original sentence of 5 ½ years for Smith.

Speaking after the hearing the Solicitor General said:

“I am pleased the Court of Appeal has recognised that the original sentences
handed down were unduly lenient. The 2 offenders attacked their victims over
a number of years and this abuse led to long-lasting devastating impacts. The
increased jail terms now really reflect the severity of the offences.”

News story: Sentinel-5P successfully
launched to monitor world’s pollution

Sentinel-5 Precursor is an important satellite for the joint European
Commission–ESA Copernicus programme – which monitors the atmosphere to help
us understand the spread of key pollutants and their impact on our changing
planet.

The satellite, which was launched on a Rockot from the Plesetsk Cosmodrome in
Russia at 10.37am BST, shows how important the UK contribution is to European
space programmes.

Science Minister, Jo Johnson, said:

“The successful launch of the Sentinel-5 Precursor satellite is a clear
demonstration of the UK’s valuable contribution to improving global knowledge
through satellite data, and the heights we can reach by collaborating with
our European partners.

“Our ongoing investment in the UK space sector forms a key part of our
Industrial Strategy, and we are committed to ensuring that we have the
infrastructure and skills in place to support our ambition to capture 10% of
the global space market by 2030.”

The UK provides investment into the Copernicus programme through the European
Union as well as additional UK Space Agency investment through the European
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Space Agency for the development of the Sentinel satellite technology and
instruments. Defra are the lead department for Copernicus, championing the
use of the Copernicus satellite data for government policy making, scientific
research and commercial services.

Graham Turnock, CEO of the UK Space Agency, with sixth form students from
Drapers Academy in Romford who were invited by the UK Space Agency to the
launch event in London.

Sentinel-5 Precursor features the TROPOMI (TROPOspheric Monitoring
Instrument) instrument, developed by Airbus DS Netherlands for the European
Space Agency (ESA) and the Netherlands Space Office. TROPOMI will measure
ozone, nitrogen dioxide, sulphur dioxide, methane and other atmospheric
pollutants at a higher resolution than previous instruments. Having more
accurate atmospheric data will enable improved climate models and pollutant
tracking and forecasting.

Professor John Remedios, Director of the National Centre for Earth
Observation, who attended a launch event at the European Space Research and
Technology Centre (ESTEC) in the Netherlands, along with a panel of experts
from the UK, said:

“Sentinel-5P and successor satellites will give the public a consistent
measure of the quality of our atmosphere over the next decades and monitor
the success of the really significant steps society wants to take towards a
healthier lifestyle and clean economy. It is encouraging to see the excellent
UK participation with its expertise in this mission.”


